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January 11, 2012
Rev. Lim Sek-Iong
Chair of the Retired Missionaries Committee

Taiwanese Christian Church Council of North America

99 Campbell Ave.

Williston Park, NY, 11596  USA

Dear Rev. Lim, Peng-an!

Thank you and all our Taiwanese brothers and sisters in North America for your prayers and for your generous Christmas gift of $200. 
By God's grace, our McLean family was able to share Christmas together in Toronto. I returned home on Dec 15 from a 3-month visit to Taiwan; youngest son Mark flew home from Boston where he works at the Center for Effective Philanthropy; middle son Peter flew home from Salmon Arm, British Columbia, where he works as a pedorthist with Okaped; eldest son Andrew and his wife Heather brought the newest addition to the family, our happy 5-month old grandson Ian, to enjoy his first Christmas; and my 84-year old mother stayed with us for a few days. We enjoyed a lovely Christmas dinner with the Ellis family who are former missionaries to Taiwan. The joy of Christmas was mixed with sadness, when on Christmas Eve Heather's father Doug Ord died from ALS. Doug was a dedicated and caring elder at our home church in Toronto for over 30 years. He was also much loved by people in Asian neighbourhoods of Toronto for his pioneering work in community policing. His memorial service was a moving testimony to the many ways Doug served our Saviour Jesus Christ in the church and wider community. 
We have good news to share with you. After 26 years of translating and fine-tuning by over 20 Hakka pastors and elders plus this Canadian missionary, the Hakka Bible in parallel Han characters and Romanized-phonetic script is now being printed! The Bible Society in Taiwan expects to have 6000 copies ready for distribution in April. Mary Beth and I will return to Taiwan for the month of April to participate in various celebration services for the new Hakka Bible. The Presbyterian Church in Taiwan will dedicate and give thanks for the new Bible during its annual General Assembly meeting, April 10-13. At that time the PCT will also inaugurate its special Year of Hakka Mission. On April 29 we plan to attend a joint worship service with Taiwan's Hakka churches, where we anticipate over 1000 people will praise God, celebrate and give thanks for the new Bible. Please pray with us, that God will revive and renew the PCT in its outreach to Taiwan's 4 million Hakka people of whom only 0.3% are Christians.

People are getting excited as they wait for the new Hakka Bible, not only in Taiwan but around the world. Over the last few months I have received inquiries, plus words of encouragement and prayer support, from interested people in Australia, New Zealand, Tahiti, Panama, England, the USA and Canada. For more news updates and information on how to order Hakka Bibles, you can check the BST's website at:  http://www.biblesociety-tw.org/bible-tw.htm. I also have a Blog on the Presbyterian Church in Canada's website at:  http://pccweb.ca/paulmclean/ with various updates, testimonies and photos. Perhaps you could add these links to the profile created for me on the TCCCNA's new website too (http://www.tcccna.org/MAC/profile/CA/Mclean/Mclean.htm).
Please extend my family's warm greetings to all the members of the TCCCNA. We always thank God for the partnership that we share in the Gospel. May our gracious God—Father, Son and Holy Spirit—bless you abundantly and help you serve the Lord and others with gladness throughout the New Year.
Your brother in Christ, 

Paul
The McLean Family at Christmas 2011
[image: image1.jpg]



